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MISSION STATEMENT 

 

The Illinois Fire Service Administrative Professionals organization is dedicated to  
professional growth through education and information sharing of current issues and  

emerging trends in order to elevate the value of administrative services to those we support. 
 
 

 
 

A WORD FROM THE IFSAP PRESIDENT 
Janice Gumprecht, President 
 

 

I am honored to represent the IFSAP organization as President and very fortunate to belong to an 
organization with so many talented, dedicated people. 

 
I would like to take a moment to thank outgoing Board President, Robin Dubiel,  
and Board Secretary, Kristin Wexell, for the leadership and dedication they have 
given to our organization.  I would also like to recognize the 2018-2019 Board 
Members:  Britta Eggebrecht,  South Elgin & Countryside FPD ς Vice President; 
Laura Haiden, Glenside FPD ς Secretary; Sharon Szynalski, Alsip FD ς Treasurer; 
and Directors, Lisa Berger, Roberts Park FPD; Brendaliz Del Valle, Bensenville FPD; 
Stacy Kujat, Romeoville FD; Marilynn Russell, Riverdale FRD; Courtney Michaels, 
Barrington FD; Christine Calich, Palos Heights FPD; Ovie Thrower, Country Club 
Hills FD; Immediate Past President, Robin Dubiel, Hanover Park FD; Executive 
Director, Jacque McLaughlin, Channahon FPD; Executive Director, Michelle Nabor, 
Retired Streamwood FD; and IFCA Liaison, Chief Greg Earle, Centralia FPD.  
 
I would like to thank the members who have been volunteering their time at 
several events over the past few months.  These events include Camp I am Me, the 
IFCA Golf Outing Fundraiser, and the Illinois State Fair.  If you would like to help 
with the 10th Annual Chicagoland Golf Tournament honoring our fallen heroes 
(National Fallen Firefighters Foundation) being held September 7th at Glendale 
Lakes Golf Club in Glendale Heights, contact Laura Haiden at 
lhaiden@glensidefire.org. 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Articles: 
 
A Word from the 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΦм 
 
Annual Conference 
wŜŎŀǇΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦо 
 
/ŀƳǇ L ŀƳ aŜΧΧΧΦΦ6 
 
9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΧΧΧΧΧΧΦт 
 
CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊΧΧΧΧΧΧ8 

 
DƻƭŦ hǳǘƛƴƎΧΧΧΦΧ9 
 
aŜƳƻǊƛǳƳΧΧ..Χмл 
 
Retirement / View 
from the Other 
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A WORD FROM THE IFSAP PRESIDENT ς CONTINUED 
 
Upcoming Events:  
ü Fall Seminar is Friday, September 21st at the Doubletree in Alsip.  Attorney Susan Glover with 

Robbins Schwartz discussing FMLA and Kevin Davis with IMRF discussing IMRF.   
ü 11th Annual Awards Luncheon is Thursday, December 13th at The Doubletree Hilton in Alsip.  Watch 

for further information. 
ü October 15th and 16th LC{!t ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ōƻƻǘƘ ŀǘ LC/!Ωǎ суth Annual Fire Chief Conference in Peoria.  

If you or your Chief will be attending, stop by and see us.   

The Conference Committee is busy making arrangements for the 2019 IFSAP Annual Conference.  The 
conference will be Wednesday, April 24, 2019 ς Friday, April 26, 2019 at the Eagle Ridge Resort and Spa 
in Galena.  Director Chris Calich has been doing a fantastic job arranging the speakers for the conference.  
  
In summary, I would like to thank each and every one of you for everything you do for the fire service and 
for IFSAP.  It gives me great pride to work in the fire service.  I hope to see you at one of the upcoming 
classes/events.  On behalf of the Board, we would love to have you attend one of our meetings.  Please 
feel free to reach out to me if you have any comments, questions, or concerns. 
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2018 IFSAP ANNUAL CONFERENCE RE-CAP 
Britta Eggebrecht, Vice President 
 
 

 
!ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǊŜŀǘ LC{!t ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪǎΗ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ held at the beautiful Eagle 
Ridge Resort in Galena, IL.   
 
Despite the APRIL snowy conditions, the conference was kicked off with a 
well-ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ²ŜŀǊȅ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭŜǊΩǎ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƎŜǘ-
to-know each other games and got to enjoy some fun networking time 
with each other outside of the work atmosphere. Although toasting 
ǎΩƳƻǊŜǎ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎŀŎǊƛŦƛŎŜŘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƛƳŜ 
was had by all.  

 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΩǎ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǊƳƛƴƎ wƛǘŀ 9ƳƳŜǘǘΦ  wƛǘŀ Ƙŀǎ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ōƻƻƪǎ ƻƴ 
dealing with clutter and procrastination. Besides being delightfully 
entertaining, she gave us sound advice and specific techniques to help 
change our thought process and bad habits when dealing with too much 
stuff. I cannot imagine anyone not come away fǊƻƳ wƛǘŀΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ 
without gaining some valuable tools for blasting procrastination and/or 
busting clutter. 

 
Thursday ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ dinner was delicious, ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǎƻŎƛŀƭƛȊŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ άDƛǊƭǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǿŀƴƴŀ ƘŀǾŜ 
Ŧǳƴέ ŘŀƴŎƛƴƎΧŀ ŦŜǿ ōƻȅǎ ǘƻƻΗ 5W Wŀǎƻn (Helvey) did a great job keeping the dance floor hopping! 
 
Friday morning after treating ourselves to the delicious omelet bar, we enjoyed a Computer Crime 
Webinar by Michael Bazzell. During the webinar, Michael astonished us time after time showing just how 
Ŝŀǎȅ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ƘŀŎƪŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƴƛǇǳƭŀǘŜ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊǎΧŀƴŘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴǘƻ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƻ 
major criminal acts. Michael also gave us sound advice on how to keep our computers and usage more 
secure against these attacks.  

 
After lunch, our speaker was Retired Army Colonel Jill Morgenthaler. It was inspiring 
listening to Colonel Jill tell us stories of her journey as one of the first women in the 
¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ !ǊƳȅΦ [ƻǾŜŘ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ /ƻƭƻƴŜƭ Wƛƭƭ ŦŀŎŜŘ ƻŦŦ ǿƛǘƘ {ŀŘŘŀƳ IǳǎǎŜƛƴΧǎƘŜ 
is one tough cookie!   
 
All of the speakers were outstanding; we are a lucky bunch to secure such inspiring 
persons for our annual conference!   

 
Much heartfelt thanks to our conference sponsors and donors!  The following conference sponsors 
donated $5,450.00 to help pay for different aspects of the conference. 
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2018 IFSAP ANNUAL CONFERENCE RE-CAP ς CONTINUED 
 
Lƭƭƛƴƻƛǎ tǳōƭƛŎ wƛǎƪ CǳƴŘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΧΧΦΧΧϷнΣрллΦлл .ŀƴǉǳŜǘ κ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ  
{ŀǿȅŜǊ CŀƭŘǳǘƻ !ǎǎŜǘ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΣ [[/ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ.$750.00 Lunch 
Paramedic SeǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƻŦ LƭƭƛƴƻƛǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦ.$500.00 Speaker/Instructor 
bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ Lƭƭƛƴƻƛǎ CƛǊŜ {ǇǊƛƴƪƭŜǊ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊȅ .ƻŀǊŘΧΧΧ..ΧΧΧΧΧ..ΧΧΧ.$500.00 Speaker/Instructor 
hǘǘƻǎŜƴ .ǊƛǘȊ YŜƭƭȅ /ƻƻǇŜǊ DƛƭōŜǊǘ ϧ 5ƛbƻƭŦƻΣ [ǘŘΧΧΧΧ..ΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ$400.00 Weary Traveler 
1-800-BoarŘ¦ǇΣ LƴŎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ..ΧΧΦΧΧΧΦΦΦϷпллΦлл ²ŜŀǊȅ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭŜǊ 
¢ƘŜ IƻǊǘƻƴ DǊƻǳǇΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ..ΧΧΧΦΧΦΦΦΦΦϷнрлΦлл {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ 
!ǊǘƛǎǘƛŎ 9ƴƎǊŀǾƛƴƎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ..ΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦΦ$150.00 AV Equipment  

 
Members had an opportunity to win one of the many wonderful raffle 
prizes this year.  The raffle raised $1,090.00.  Many thanks to the 
following donors: ABT Electronics, Chief Arie- Barrington FD, Brendaliz 
Del Valle, Chicago Bears, Chicago Bulls, Chicago White Sox, Chicago 
²ƻƭǾŜǎΣ /½ǎ ¢ƘŜŀǘŜǊΣ /ƻƻǇŜǊΩǎ IŀǿƪΣ 5ŀǾƛŘ !Φ {ƳƛǘƘ ϧ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜǎΣ 
Britta Eggebrecht, Gourmet Gift Baskets, Sue Huiner, IFSAP, Ipic 
¢ƘŜŀǘŜǊǎΣ [ŜǘǘǳŎŜ 9ƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴ ¸ƻǳΣ [ƻǳ aŀƭƴŀǘƛΩǎ tƛȊȊŜǊƛŀΣ [ȅƴŦǊŜŘ 
Winery- Roselle, Mackinaw Valley Vineyard, Medical Reimbursement 
Services, Northern IL Fire Sprinkler Advisory Board, OneDigital, and 
Shedd Aquarium. 
 
A special thank you to the conference committee for all of their hard 
work in putting together a fantastic conference: Lisa Berger, Chris 
Calich, Brendaliz Del Valle, Robin Dubiel, Britta Eggebrecht, Janice 
Gumprecht, Laura Haiden, Sue Huiner, Colleen Kolber, Jacque 
McLaughlin, Michelle Nabor, Marilyn Russell, Courtney Michaels, 
Sharon Szynalski, and Kristin Wexell.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                     First-year AttendeesΧ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                            Handing off the 
Presidential Gavel 
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CAMP I AM ME POSTERS 
Claudette Flowers ς Tinley Park Fire Department 
 
After lending her love and boundless enthusiasm to this mission for many 
years, our Joyce Stanislawski had graciously handed over the reins to Tinley 
Park for the poster project this year. Joyce made the event fun, rewarding, and 
made sure it was a wonderful bonding experience for all ς we miss you, Joyce! 
 
²ƘŜƴ YƛƳ aǳŜƭƭŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ LC{! ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƻǇƛŎ ς Kid-Friendly 
PIRATES! ς we knew we were in for a good adventure on the high seas!  The 
design team met to get things going and came up with the initial template. 
Since it was a single theme this year, we decided to go with one poster design 
for all the cabins. 

 
Pirate booty (materials) was gathered, a sailing date to launch the 
assembly of posters was set, and we had a crew of 16 hands on deck to 
get it done.  Crewmembers came from as far as Bartlett to as near as 
Palos Heights. Creativity and camaraderie were splashed throughout 
the day as we chatted and laughed with one another. We had new 
faces, familiar faces, music, food, and fun. (Think about joining us next 
year!)  
 
Our thanks to the IFSA for welcoming our art year after year, to Chief Forest Reeder for allowing us to host 
the event, to the Chiefs of the departments/districts who allowed their admins to participate, and mostly 
to the fine ladies who participated in the planning and assembling. There was so much cutting and pasting 
but in the end, we provided a colorful fun poster to the camp attendees and look forward to doing this 
again! 

2018 Pirate Poster Crew: 
Donna Beran ς Tinley Park FD    Stacy Kujat ς Romeoville FD 
Cheryl Bobbitt ς Tinley Park FD   Nancy McClain ς Lisle-Woodridge FD 
Chris Calich ς Palos Heights FPD   Alicia Pavone ς Darien Woodridge  
Gina Degleffetti ς North Palos FPD   Diane Pochinskas ς Posen FD 
Brendaliz Del Valle ς Bensenville FPD   Laura Rot ς Tinley Park FD 
Kathleen Falco ς Red Center    Sharon Szynalski ς Alsip FD 
Claudette Flowers ς Tinley Park FD   Marlene Thoma ς Chicago Ridge FD 
Colleen Kolber ς Bartlett FPD    Laurie Warfield ς Addison FPD 
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EDUCATION 
Courtney Michaels, Director  
 
 

²ŀƛǘΧLǎ !ǳƎǳǎǘ almost over??  Where did this year go?   
 
2018 has brought us some diverse educational opportunities.  In May, we had the very energetic Meghan 
Breitenbach of the U.S. Department of Homeland Security and FEMA Region V talk to a varied class of 
IFSAP members, Chiefs, and firefighters, all of which were looking for more information to improve their 
relationship, and in some instances, enter into the world of social media for their Fire 
Departments/Districts.  If you missed this class and are still looking for information on how to better 
manage and utilize social media platforms for your department, please check out the free online course 
offered by FEMA, IS-42 Social Media in Emergency Management because the first time you send out a 
message should not be your first time using social media! 
 
Board Member Brendaliz Del Valle, an all around incredibly knowledgeable person, opened up her 
department to a handful of people looking to receive their certificates for ICS 100, 200, 700, and 800.  
These are invaluable courses and mandatory for any part of incident command.  Some departments even 
require that their administrative staff hold these certifications; however, they can be brutal to sit through 
on your own.  This was a chance for these folks to go through the class together, ask questions of each 
other, discuss scenarios, and have a better understanding of how ICS affects not only our Chiefs, but our 
firefighters and paramedics during a major incident. Much like the social media class, we do not 
experience major calls on a frequency that we know exactly what to do during major incidents.  Any 
opportunity to practice and test our skillset and knowledge is one more opportunity to practice in the 
event that our departments and districts are called to duty on a large scale.  This is our business!  Anything 
can happen at any time! 
 
We attended a tour of RED Center in Northbrook and (Mother) MABAS in Wheeling.  Again, we had a 
diverse group of Chiefs and admins attending this opportunity to tour these remarkable facilities.  Shout 
ƻǳǘ ǘƻ hΩCŀƭƭƻƴ C5 ǿƘƻ ŘǊƻǾŜ ǎƛȄ ƘƻǳǊǎ ōƻǘƘ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ Cw99 ŜǾŜƴǘΗ  w95 /ŜƴǘŜǊ ƛǎ ŀ ǇǊŜƳƛŜǊ CƛǊŜ 
and EMS dispatch facility with some of the most impressive dispatchers working to make sure not only 
the 14 departments that they dispatch for are well cared for, but handle the mass deployments to major 
natural and manmade disasters both in and out of the State of Illinois.  Executive Director Chris Leinhardt 
took the time to answer questions and discuss not only all of the new technology available for dispatch, 
but also the importance of moving forward and tackling the issues that address the very basic step of 
getting our rigs where they need to be, as fast as they can, to assist the public we serve.  If you have never 
set foot in the MABAS facility, you are truly missing out.  The impressiveness of the assets they house 
there cannot be overstated.  The training that they coordinate, the drills they put together, and their 
continued dedication to ensure that when we call for equipment, it arrives in spades, is awe-inspiring.  
IFSAP Executive Director Michelle Nabor, IFSAP Member Beverly Kinowski, and myself had the honor of 
attending the retirement of MABAS-IL CEO Chief James Reardon this past year.  After this tour, I have no 
doubt that Chief Glenn Ericksen has stepped up into his new position and will keep pushing MABAS 
forward, ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ άƎƻǘ ȅƻǳǊ ōŀŎƪΦέ 
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EDUCATION - CONTINUED 
 
Please look to attend our Fall Seminar which will be held this coming September and will feature Susan 
Glover, attorney with Robbins Schwartz to discuss FMLA and Kevin Davis, IMRF Field Service 
Representative, to discuss IMRF issues.  The IFSAP Board, myself especially, hope to see you there. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
UPDATE ON THE IFSAP CUSTOM KNIT BLANKET FUNDRAISER 
Janice Gumprecht, President 
 

 
ü Over 5,700 blankets have been sold. 

ü .ƭŀƴƪŜǘ ǎŀƭŜǎ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ ϷнпΣтлл ŦƻǊ LC{!tΩǎ 

Education Fund. 

ü A flag blanket was introduced in 2018.  There are two design options. 

and sizes available are 63X53, 63X63, and 63X90. 

ü Your department can receive a free custom knit blanket sample.  

Contact ifsapblankets@outlook.com to find out how. 

ü Recently received a testimonial from Kris Murphy at the Broadview Fire 

5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ǎŀȅƛƴƎΣ ά.±Ct ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ LC{!t ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

information on the blankets.  We ordered 18 of them for the 

department and finally got rid of the mauve fitted comforters 

ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ мфулΩǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ Ǝǳȅǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƘǊƛƭƭŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōƭŀƴƪŜǘǎ 

complete the newly renovated bunk room.  Thank you again IFSAP 

ŦǊƻƳ .ǊƻŀŘǾƛŜǿ CƛǊŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΦέ 
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